
March 19, 2018 

MEETING OF THE MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS 
18753-210 North Frederick Avenue, Gaithersburg, Maryland 

In Attendance: 

Board Members: 

Jim Shalleck, President 
Nahid Khozeimeh, Vice President 
Mary Ann Keeffe, Secretary 
Alexander Vincent 
David Naimon 
Jacqueline Phillips 
Alan Banov 

Board Attorney: 
Kevin Karpinski 

Staff: 
Margaret Jurgensen, Election Director 
Alysoun McLaughlin, Deputy Director 
Lisa Merino, Office Services Coordinator 
Marjorie Roher, Management and Budget Specialist III 
Janet Ross, Information Technology Manager 
Jessica White, Voter Services Manager 
Gilberto Zelaya, Outreach Coordinator 

Guests: 

Nancy Farrar 
Lynn Garland 
Dolly Kildee 
Barbara Sanders 
Michael Subin 

Audio of the meeting may be found at the link below: 

https: //youtu. be/ d-cdRLqJkqo 
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https://youtu.be/d-cdRLgJkqo


Convene the Board Meeting and Declare a Quorum Present 

Mr. Shalleck called the Board meeting to order and declared a quorum present at 2:30 p.m. 

Approval of the February 26, 2018, Board Meeting Minutes 

Mrs. Khozeimeh moved to table the February 26, 2018, Board minutes until the 
April meeting. The motion was seconded by Ms. Keeffe and carried unanimously. 

Mr. Naimon requested that a new copy of the February minutes be distributed in 
advance of the April meeting for Board review. Staff agreed. 

Additions/Changes to the Agenda 

Mr. Shalleck stated there would be an Executive Session at the end of the regular meeting 
to discuss the security plan, a confidential voter and a personnel issue. There were no other 
additions or changes to the agenda requested. 

Public Comments 

Lynn Garland addressed the Board regarding the dangers of on-line ballot delivery. She 
stated that the current system is insecure and the process of duplicating the ballots is laborious. 
While she believes there is a need for the system for military and overseas voters, Ms. Garland 
would like its use to be more limited than it currently is. She noted that when she brought her 
concerns to the State Board of Elections (SBE), they indicated that no one had reported any 
difficulties with the process and Ms. Garland inquired as to whether the Montgomery County Board 
of Elections was planning to notify the SBE of any concerns. She expressed concern with the fact 
that the Russians had attacked the on-line ballot system and that only 71 % of requested on-line 
ballots were returned. 

Mr. Vincent stated that he agreed with Ms. Garland's position despite not understanding all 
of the security issues. He agreed that the duplication process was a burden on the staff and 
Board and questioned whether she was aware of how the Democratic leadership felt about the 
process. Ms. Garland responded that she did not believe this to be a partisan issue and had 
provided the SBE with only the facts she had learned. Mr. Vincent expressed his understanding 
and questioned whether she had any sense as to whether there was a belief that the current 
process could cause disenfranchisement of voters. Ms. Garland stated that she was not aware of 
that concern. 

Ms. Phillips thanked Ms. Garland for bringing this issue to the Board's attention and stated 
that she agreed with her concerns. 
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